SLV LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD MEETING MINUTES – MARCH 15, 2006
ATTENDANCE - Kati Adams, Karen Barton, Cathy Herrera, Joe Primeau, Steven Shabry, Mike Olmsted, Randy & Mardeen Gordon, Linda Landers, Jennifer Kanter, Michael Paynter

Linda called meeting to order at 7:05 

Kati motioned that we accept minutes. Joe seconded. Minutes approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT – Report submitted. Joe moved that approve report, Kati seconded. Treasurer’s Report was approved and is on file with the Secretary.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT – Linda briefed the Board on the District Meeting.  Because the population of our community is over 20,000, we need to submit a letter (waiver).

PUBLIC COMMENT – Jennifer Kantor was present at the meeting. She wanted to comment on some of the behavior at a Minor League game on 3/11/06 between the Giants and the Dodgers. Apparently there was some very loud chanting in the stands. Jennifer felt that this was used to rattle the players. Joe Primeau agreed that the chanting was extremely loud.  It was suggested that the Board send a letter to all of the managers reminding them of the Code of Conduct that all parents are required to sign prior to the season. Joe pointed out the entire Board should be aware of inappropriate behavior.  We will monitor it as necessary.

BUSINESS UPDATES

SNACK BAR PROPOSAL - Judy handed out copies of the Snack Bar proposal. This proposal is on file with the Secretary.  Linda Landers and Mark Mullins (President of Pony) had discussed some of the Snack Bar issued prior to the Board meeting.  Linda pointed out that Pony has tried to accommodate Little League. The Snack Bar changes that are being proposed should be accomplished with a “give & take” process. Several things were discussed such as feeding the Pony umpires, which was not done in the past. Kati suggested that Megan (from Pony), Mark, and Judy come up with a proposal and present it to both boards for approval.  Mark will approach Pony and get back to Kati.

SPONSOR UPDATE – Phil was not in attendance. No update available.

PITCHING MOUND - Shawn Andrews was not in attendance but Joe was able to provide some information. Shawn sent an email to the company. The mound is in transit. Should arrive soon.

It was reported that we would be reimbursed for the mound purchased in 2005 (that never arrived) by 4/1/06.

OPENING DAY FEEDBACK – Randy read an email from one of the Farm team managers regarding Opening Day. This manager felt that the ceremonies go a little too long. The ceremony in conjunction with pictures is a very long, especially the younger players in Farm and Tball.  This manager had a few suggestions that might make Opening Day a little easier. One suggestion was having picture day on a different day. Another was moving All Star recognition to another time, perhaps after Farm and Tball players were dismissed.  We all agreed that we would keep these ideas in mind for next Opening Day.

The Board gave Randy and Mardeen a round of applause for a very successful Opening Day.  The Board also gave Steven a round of applause for his “above and beyond “efforts in the Snack Bar.  Steven reported that we made $940 from the Snack Bar sales.  

Steven also reported that we do NOT need a new BBQ. We just need a long brush to clean the grill.  The Board agreed to send a thank you card to Mongo, Steven’s partner who worked the Snack Bar with Steven on Opening Day. 

Kati mentioned that we should pay Mark Brown back for all of his help on Opening Day. We can work one of his Snack Bar shifts.

ICE MACHINE - Kati reported that we did get another ice machine. Our old one was not repairable.  This machine broke once. It is working again. The machine was purchased from Rogers Refrigeration.  Rogers has a back up plan for us if the machine breaks. They will supply 300 lbs of ice to hold us over.  We will need to maintain this machine. We should be using filtered water. We should change the filters once a year. 

Steven says we have an extreme lack of water flow. Joe will talk to Larry Hatch about this. He is a plumber. Joe also suggested we have a clean up day. Perhaps we could get the managers together. Steven will come up with a list of things that need to be done.

EQUIPMENT BOX – No report. Shawn not in attendance.

Randy commented that the combo locks need to be scrambled after lock is opened.

FUNDRAISER – Cathy reported that the T-shirts that were ordered at the time of tryouts were silk-screened incorrectly.  The vendor is redoing these and they should be ready soon.  

We made $408 on the raffle on Opening Day. 

Cathy & Judy has Six Flag & Great America tickets that we will raffle at the SJ Giants game.

GLASS BOARD – There is a key to the glass board by the Snack Shack but no ones seems to know where the key is located.

INTENTIONAL WALKS – One of the managers approached Linda about the use of intentional walks. This manager wants to limit the # of intentional walks. Mike Olmsted pointed out that we need to add that to the ground rules. After some discussion it was decided that the Ground Rules Committee needs to review this issue. The Board needs to vote on it. As it stands now, intentional walks are okay per the pilot-pitching program that was voted in.

PHOTOGRAPHER – Local photographer, Justin McGiver contacted Linda regarding taking action photos of the players during games. He tries to get pictures of all the kids. He then puts them on his website, photoreward.com. These pictures will be available for purchase through the website.  15% goes to the League. If a parent/guardian does not wish for their child’s picture to be taken, there is an “opt out” form that all parents will have access to.  Kati made the motion that we accept Justin’s proposal. Cathy seconded. Motion approved. This is for one year.

Mardeen suggested that we see if the photographer will buy a banner.

PITCHING MACHINE FOR FARM – Linda brought up the speed of the pitching machine for the Farm teams.  The speed is to increase for the second half of the season.  The question is what should that speed be. It was decided that the Farm teams should start at the 6 band and then move to 8. Mangers need to know that the goal is to have the kids hit at 8 for the second half.  Joe will communicate this with the Farm managers.  Mike and Joe will go out and check the machines.

TOURNAMENTS – Linda reported that at the next district meeting (April 12) they will vote on who will host the tournaments. We need to find out if there is any enthusiasm for having the tournaments.  The tournaments usually generate a lot of revenue through the Snack Bar.  Linda will check the dates and communicate with Steven. She will also check field requirements with the District Manager to see if we can host the tournaments.

TBALL ROSTER CHANGES – Mike reported that he initiated a roster change in Tball.  Mike made one move that he should have communicated better with Michael. 

He did not give Michael the name change. It was reiterated that all roster changes need to go through Michael only. Michael said that he and Mike had a long discussion about this.

10-YEAR OLDS IN FARM - Michael reported that 3 of the 10 year olds in Farm are not happy in Farm. Michael was asking the board for ideas. Mike has a genuine concern about some of the 10 year olds playing with the younger, smaller players because 

of safety issues. The Board did not come to any resolution on this issue.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 8:53PM

